



Newsletter

May 6, 2018

Change of Address

Art & Vicky Hoock 616-2099 Primrose Street, Abbotsford, BC V2S 0E1 Tel: 604-851-4055

Congratulations



Laurel Hamm, daughter of Murray and Joanne, was married to Jacob Katerberg on April 21. We wish Laurel and Jacob God's blessing as they begin their

life together.

Membership Update

The following have requested transfer of membership: Jim and Lyra Dyck, Jason Terrace.

Request for release of membership: David and Glen Ellen Miller, Alvin Siemens

Staff Update

Thank you for upholding Ron Toews, our Transitional Pastor, in prayer. Ron's voice and throat are recovering but the process is very slow. Ron's role has been reduced from full time to half time in order to protect and promote the healing process. Specifically, Ron will be assisting us with coaching the pastoral search process, and interacting with staff and council. Please continue to include Ron in your prayers.



Our Bakerview church office

is looking to fill the position of Administrative and Communications Assistant. This person must be proficient in Microsoft Office and Adobe Creative Suite. Some graphic design or video editing skills would be an asset. The position is part time, approximately 20 hours per week. For a detailed job description please contact the church office. The position would begin July 2 but training would be provided in June. Please submit resumes to the church office by June 3.

Volunteers

Contact Linda Funk in the office to volunteer to host the Community Time. Paul Zacharias will continue making the coffee but we need individuals willing to arrange for and serve a snack each week.



SOAR Vancouver 2018

The Bakerview Youth plan to participate in SOAR Vancouver this summer. The team will be commissioned and prayed for on July 1st. To help with costs, the team will be having another fundraiser on June 10th during the community time. Please plan to participate. For more information contact Conrad Funk (cfunk312@gmail.com).



We have collected items over time that have been left behind. Please pick up your items from the table in the foyer before May 20th. Any items left will be donated to a thrift store.

Upcoming in June



June 1 at 6:30 pm
People of Bakerview will have information
on display about the ministries they support.

Listen to special speakers
and enjoy some light snacks.

Vision Sunday

June 10 at 10:30 am Lunch to follow

Annual General Meeting

June 18 at 7:00 pm



Delegates Needed

Convention Gathering 2018

July 11-14

Forest Grove Community Church, Saskatoon.

Theme is "One", based on Ephesians 4:1-6. If you would like to go as a delegate, please contact the church office. Bakerview will pay for the registration fee only.

Missionary Request

Ben and Melissa Froese, our missionaries in Germany, are returning to Canada at the beginning of August to mid October. They are in need of a house/basement suite in Langley or Surrey area (preferably). They also will need a car while in Canada. If you can help with any of their needs, please contact Martha Friesen at 604-870-4748.

Movement with Seniors!



Join Sophia for an exciting time of low impact dance exercise. Mondays and Thursdays from 10:00-11:00 in the gym. Drop in \$5 or monthly \$30.

Community Events

(See Community board for complete details)



Zion Chinese Christian Reformed Church choir (35199 DeLair Road) presents a concert giving thanks on Sunday, May 6th, 2:00 pm.

Housing with Abbotsford Rental Connect (HARC) is Tuesday, May 8th, 7:00 pm at Northview Community Church. Join us on a journey of wellness.

Garden Park Tower Spring Luncheon is Friday, May 11th, 11:30 am in the Magnolia Room. Speaker is Johanna Campbell with "His Harmony" ladies trio. Tickets are \$12.00 available at Garden park Tower.

Gideon's Banquet is Friday, May 11th, 6:00 pm at Columbia Bible College. Doors open at 5:30 pm. Guest speaker is Joel Reimer and music is provided by Crystal Hicks.

SOGI Stats Intensive training event with Independent Researcher, Paul Dirks is Saturday, May 12th from 8:30 am to 3:30 pm at Northview Community Church.

Valley Festival Singers present "Songs of Strength and Beauty"; music for, by and about women. Concerts are May 12 at 7:00 pm at Bakerview Church, and May 13 at 3:00 pm at Calvin Presbyterian Church. See poster for ticket sales.

Evening of Sung Prayers Saturday, May 26th, 8:00 pm at Westminster Abbey.

Advokate Life & Education Services **Walk for Life** is Saturday, June 2nd at Mill Lake Park. Registration is at 12:30 pm.

Pacific Mennonite Children's Choir presents "I'm Gonna Sing" joined by the Abbotsford Youth Orchestra. This 40th anniversary concert and reception is Saturday, June 2nd, 7:00 pm at Gateway Community Church. See pmcc.ca for tickets.

Gospel Choir Auditions for the Good Noise Vancouver Gospel Choir are June 4 & 11. Book your audition at goodnoisevgc.com.

Mark Centre Golf Tournament 2018 is Monday, June 21st from 12:30 to 7:30 pm at Pagoda Ridge Golf Course. For more information or to register call 604-556-7796 or e-mail info@markcentre.org.

JOB / VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

Mennonite Disaster Service volunteer opportunity in Williams Lake. May 20th MDS will begin rebuilding houses destroyed by fire in 2017. For more information or to volunteer, go to med.mennonite.net or phone 866-261-1274.

Church secretary position available immediately: Windows/Word/Publisher/Excel, some basic bookkeeping, ability to represent the church well on telephone and in the church office, ability to work without constant supervision or oversight. Emmanuel Mennonite Church, 3471 Clearbrook Road, Abbotsford, B.C. Send your resume by May 14 to office@emmanuelmennonite.com.